
Kinglake Primary School 

20 McMahons Road 

Kinglake  Vic 3763 

Telephone: 03 5786 1284 

Email: Kinglake.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

NEWSLETTER: Term1 Week 8 

Date: Friday 24thMarch 2023 

 

KINDNESS   RESPECT   ACHIEVEMENT   RESILIENCE 

Sunday 26th March Kinglake Market Volunteers for Parking 

required 

Wednesday 29th March Year 6 students @ Middle Kiglake PS to 

participate in a Leadership program 

9:45—12:15pm 

Saturday 1st April Community Open Day 10am—1pm 

Students are asked to attend in uniform 

Tuesday 4th April Visit to local Library to hear ‘Jane God-

win’ 

Pick up Bollygum Park 

Wednesday 5th April Ride to School Day—Student to meet at 

the Service Station to Ride or Walk to 

School 8:30am 

Thursday 6th April Easter Hat Parade , House Event 

Last Day of Term 1  

Times to be confirmed 

OSHC – Kids Club 

If parents have any enquiries regarding after school 
hours care, please feel free to drop in and talk to one of 
our friendly staff. 
Bookings and Cancellations: 
OWNA is up and running, you now need to use the app 
to book your child/ren in online. If you need to cancel 
your child/ren you do this via the app.  
Please note if you have made a booking and don’t can-
cel prior to you will be charged for the service. 
Accounts can be paid by EFTPOS at the School Office or 
Direct transfer. If you are having problems please see us 
for a Payment Plan. Please note if owed payments are 
above $100 and are not made in a timely manner then 
use of the service will not be allowed. 
IMPORTANT: All enrolment forms must be up to date 
for 2023. Your child/ren must be enrolled to use our 
service. This is part of the Education and Childcare Na-

tional Regulations. 

 

 

 

 

 

We would appreciate any donations to our Easter 

Raffle. If you are able to do so can you please drop 

the donation at the office by Monday 3rd April. 

 

 

A Huge Thank You to our amazing 

parents and staff who volunteered 

at the Twilight Sports / Colour Run 

 

Thank you to the families that came 

out to support their children and 

the school for this event 

 

 

Office Hours 

Kylie Fraser our Business Manager is in the 

office Monday and Wednesday’s 



Community Open Day: 

Saturday 1st April 2023 we are opening our doors up to the community from 10am—1:00pm.  We are 

requesting as many students as possible to attend and help support the day by running activities, show-

ing people around, face painting, giving away sausages and selling cakes all while promoting our wonder-

ful school and engaging the community.  Students will need to be in FULL school uniform.  Can you 

please return the form to your child's classroom teacher if they can attend for some / all or non of the 

time 

We are seeking Parent volunteers to help cook the BBQ for this event.  If you are available please see 

your child’s classroom teacher or come past the office. 

Bake Sale: We will be having a Bake Sale stall at our Community Open Day.  Monday we will send home a 

plate, if you are able to contribute can you please write down all ingredients and send the plate back Fri-

day 31st March or bring with your child if they are helping Saturday 1st April. 

 

Kinglake Market—Sunday 26th March 

We are seeking volunteers to direct parking, the entrance and pack up marquees at the Kinglake Market 

on Sunday 26th March. We require 5 people there at all times. If you are able to support this either in a 

half day shift or full day can you please come into the office and let me know or send an email to your 

child's classroom teacher. Your support is greatly appreciated. 

9:30am—12:00pm—Looking for 1 person 

12:00pm—2:20pm—Looking for 2 people 

Or All day 

 

School Contributions:  

A HUGE thank you to the parents that have paid 2023 school contribution fee. This goes a long way in 

supporting our students with the required resources for the classroom. There will be a raffle at the end 

of Term for families that have been able to pay in full. 

Our 2023 school contribution fee is $180 per student or $45 per Term. School contributions are im-

portant in enabling us to provide the best learning environment for the children at Kinglake Primary 

school. This covers all school supplies including books, pencils, glue, Art and printing, Music and PE 

equipment, first aid requirements, learning subscriptions; Essential Assessment, Sound Waves. The King-

lake Primary School Council is extremely appreciative of the generosity of parents who are able to sup-

port the school through the payment of the voluntary contributions.  We ask that contributions are paid 

by the end of Term 1 . If you require BPAY details, please contact the office. Please note: If you are expe-

riencing financial difficulties, please contact our Business Manager, Kylie Fraser to discuss a payment 

plan.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

EASTER Raffle: 

We are seeking Easter Raffle donations.  If you are able to contribute to our Easter Raffle please drop 

your donations by the office no latter than Monday 3rd April.  Raffle tickets have gone home today.  

$2:00 a ticket or $10 per book, they are due back Monday 3rd April.  Easter Raffle will be drawn on our 

Final day Thursday 6th April. 

 

Thursday 6th April: 

 Easter Hat Parade—Students can make an Easter Hat / Costume to wear on the final day Thursday 

6th April.  Easter Hat parade will occur at 9:10am in the Multipurpose room. 

 Throughout the day during their normal school sessions students will participate in an activity that 

will earn points for their House colour. 

 Students will be dismissed at 2:30pm 

 

Reminders: 

 Lunch orders—Last day for Term 1 lunch orders is Friday 31th March 

 Breakfast Club will be on Wednesdays opening @ 8:20am 

 Gudjinna—Last Gudjinna for Term 1 will be Friday 31th March 

 Hats are to be worn all of Term 1 and Start of September until the end of Year 

 Mobile Phones—if bought to school they need to be handed to the classroom teacher to be stored 

in the safe during the school day 

 We encourage students to bring their own Water bottle to drink throughout the day 

 Pokemon cards are not to be bought to school at this stage please 

 Nude Food—We encourage families to send food items that are wrapper free 



 

Music 

We have had a great start to the term in Music with students showing great enthusiasm towards singing, 

playing, composing and responding to music.  

To start the term off we focused largely on body percussion, this helped students to learn rhythms and 

patterns whilst utilising their bodies as an instrument.  

The upper school learnt songs about geography and worked well to compose their own body percussion 

rhythms to share with the class. We moved onto playing rhythm sticks and even learnt to play cups 

whilst singing along to the popular song The Wellerman by Nathan Evans.  

The early years have been learning about the different musical elements, with a focus on dynamics and 

tempo. Students have been learning to play untuned percussion instruments such as triangles, castanets, 

drums, rhythm sticks, maracas and claves. We have learnt a number of folk songs that involve call and 

respond, as well as songs focusing on Australian animals. The Grade 1/2 class have been learning Never 

Smile at a Crocodile and the Grade Prep class have been learning The Fairy Penguin Strut.  

Students look forward to performing songs they have learnt at Gudjinah in the coming weeks.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Get to Know Miss Pascoe 

 

Name: Jacqui Pascoe  

What do you Teach: Music  

 

 

About me: 

I have grown up in Kinglake and absolutely love the fact that I get to work in my local 
town. I have worked at Kinglake Primary on and off for around 9 years and previous to 
that I taught kindergarten in the area. I am mum to Evie, the light of my life and have 
been on family leave for the past few years. I am really  excited to be back at Kinglake 
teaching Music.  

My Hobbies / Interests are: I like to play guitar and sing, I have been known 
to take the stage at karaoke. I enjoy spending time with family and friends, in particular 
games nights.  

My favourite colour is: Blue and green  

My favourite food is: Ramen! Anything spicy!  

My favourite book to read is: Harry Potter, in particular The Half Blood 
Prince.  

My favourite animal is: A pet rock. Easy to look after and doesn’t eat much. 

 





Student of the Week 

 

 

 

 




